****

**Texas Education Data Standards**

**(TEDS)**

**2017-2018 Change Log**

Final Version 2018.F.1.0

March 1, 2017

Prepared by: Information Technology Services Business Management Division

**Table of Contents**

[Table of Contents 1](#_Toc476134808)

[Document History 7](#_Toc476134809)

[Change Log Statistics 7](#_Toc476134810)

[Summary of Changes 8](#_Toc476134811)

[Preliminary 8](#_Toc476134812)

[Final 12](#_Toc476134813)

[TSDS TEDS 2017-2018 Description of Changes by Section – Interchange - Complex Type 14](#_Toc476134814)

[Section 1 – Data Submission Specifications and Responsibilities 14](#_Toc476134815)

[Section 2 – Data Submission Requirements 14](#_Toc476134816)

[Section 2.1 – Education Organization Category 14](#_Toc476134817)

[10010 – LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type 14](#_Toc476134818)

[10020 – SchoolExtension Complex Type 16](#_Toc476134819)

[Section 2.3 – Staff Category 17](#_Toc476134820)

[30040 – StaffExtension Complex Type 17](#_Toc476134821)

[Section 2.3 – Staff Category 18](#_Toc476134822)

[30050 – StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension Complex Type 18](#_Toc476134823)

[Section 2.3 – Staff Category 18](#_Toc476134824)

[30310 – TeacherExtension Complex Type 18](#_Toc476134825)

[Section 2.4 – Student Category 18](#_Toc476134826)

[40100 – StudentExtension Complex Type 18](#_Toc476134827)

[40203 – SchoolLeaverExtension Complex Type 19](#_Toc476134828)

[44425 – DisciplineIncident Complex Type 19](#_Toc476134829)

[44425 – DisciplineActionExtension Complex Type 20](#_Toc476134830)

[45435 – RestraintEventExtension Complex Type 20](#_Toc476134831)

[48011 – StudentGraduationProgramExtension Complex Type 20](#_Toc476134832)

[Section 3 – Description of Data Elements 23](#_Toc476134833)

[Section 3.1 – Education Organization Category 23](#_Toc476134834)

[10010 – LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type 23](#_Toc476134835)

[10020 – SchoolExtension Complex Type 25](#_Toc476134836)

[10200 – GradingPeriod Complex Type 26](#_Toc476134837)

[10200 – CalendarDateExtension Complex Type 27](#_Toc476134838)

[10200 – ReportingPeriodExtension Complex Type 27](#_Toc476134839)

[10200 – Session Complex Type 27](#_Toc476134840)

[Section 3.3 – Staff Category 28](#_Toc476134841)

[30040 – StaffExtension Complex Type 28](#_Toc476134842)

[30050 – StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension Complex Type 28](#_Toc476134843)

[30305 – StaffEducationOrgAssignmentAssociationExtension Complex Type 29](#_Toc476134844)

[30305 – TeacherSectionAssociationExtension Complex Type 29](#_Toc476134845)

[30310 – LeaveEvent Complex Type 29](#_Toc476134846)

[30310 – TeacherExtension Complex Type 30](#_Toc476134847)

[Section 3.4 – Student Category 30](#_Toc476134848)

[40100 – StudentExtension Complex Type 30](#_Toc476134849)

[40110 – StudentSchoolAssociationExtension Complex Type 31](#_Toc476134850)

[40110 – StudentSectionAssociation Complex Type 32](#_Toc476134851)

[40110 – StudentProgramAssociation Complex Type 32](#_Toc476134852)

[40110 – StudentBilingualProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type 32](#_Toc476134853)

[40110 – StudentESLProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type 33](#_Toc476134854)

[40110 – StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type 33](#_Toc476134855)

[40110 – StudentCTEProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type 33](#_Toc476134856)

[40110 – StudentTitleIPartAProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type 34](#_Toc476134857)

[40203 – SchoolLeaverExtension Complex Type 34](#_Toc476134858)

[42520 – AttendanceEvent Complex Type 34](#_Toc476134859)

[43415 – StudentSchoolAssociationExtension Complex Type 35](#_Toc476134860)

[43415 – StudentAcademicRecord Complex Type 35](#_Toc476134861)

[44425 – DisciplineIncident Complex Type 35](#_Toc476134862)

[44425 – DisciplineActionExtension Complex Type 36](#_Toc476134863)

[45435 – RestraintEventExtension Complex Type 36](#_Toc476134864)

[Section 3.4 – Student Category 37](#_Toc476134865)

[46010 – StudentReference Complex Type 37](#_Toc476134866)

[46010 – StudentAssessment Complex Type 37](#_Toc476134867)

[47010 – Grade Complex Type 37](#_Toc476134868)

[48011 – StudentGraduationProgramExtension Complex Type 38](#_Toc476134869)

[49010 – StudentExtension Complex Type (Student/Parent) 39](#_Toc476134870)

[Section 3.5 – Campus Course Section Category 40](#_Toc476134871)

[50300 – TeacherSectionAssociationExtension Complex Type 40](#_Toc476134872)

[50300 – StudentSectionAssociation Complex Type 40](#_Toc476134873)

[Section 3.6 – Assessment Category 40](#_Toc476134874)

[60010 – AssessmentPeriodDescriptor Complex Type 40](#_Toc476134875)

[Section 3.7 – Cohort Category 41](#_Toc476134876)

[70010 – StudentCohortAssociation Complex Type 41](#_Toc476134877)

[70010 – StaffCohortAssociation Complex Type 41](#_Toc476134878)

[Section 4 – Description of Codes 43](#_Toc476134879)

[Section 5 – Business Rules and Validations 43](#_Toc476134880)

[Section 6 – XML / XSD Schemas 44](#_Toc476134881)

[TX-Core-Extension Schema 44](#_Toc476134882)

[Section 7 – Interchange Schemas 49](#_Toc476134883)

[Section 7 – XML / XSD SCHEMAS 49](#_Toc476134884)

[7.1 - InterchangeEducationOrganizationExtension 49](#_Toc476134885)

[7.4 - InterchangeStudentExtension 51](#_Toc476134886)

[7.7 – InterchangeStaffAssociation 51](#_Toc476134887)

[7.6 - InterchangeStudentEnrollment 51](#_Toc476134888)

[Section 8.1 – Data Submission Specifications and Responsibilities 54](#_Toc476134889)

[Section 8.2 – Data Submission Requirements 54](#_Toc476134890)

[Section 8.2.1 – Education Organization Category 54](#_Toc476134891)

[10010 – LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type 54](#_Toc476134892)

[10020 –SchoolExtension Complex Type 56](#_Toc476134893)

[Section 8.2.3 – Staff Category 57](#_Toc476134894)

[30040 – StaffExtension Complex Type 57](#_Toc476134895)

[Section 8.2.3 – Staff Category 57](#_Toc476134896)

[30050 – StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension Complex Type 57](#_Toc476134897)

[Section 8.2.4 – Student Category 58](#_Toc476134898)

[40100 – StudentExtension Complex Type 58](#_Toc476134899)

[40203 – SchoolLeaverExtension Complex Type 58](#_Toc476134900)

[44425 – DisciplineIncident Complex Type 59](#_Toc476134901)

[44425 – DisciplineActionExtension Complex Type 59](#_Toc476134902)

[45435 – RestraintEventExtension Complex Type 59](#_Toc476134903)

[48011 – StudentGraduationProgramExtension Complex Type 59](#_Toc476134904)

[Section 8.3 – Description of Data Elements 62](#_Toc476134905)

[Section 8.3.1 – Education Organization Category 62](#_Toc476134906)

[10010 – LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type 62](#_Toc476134907)

[10020 – SchoolExtension Complex Type 64](#_Toc476134908)

[10200 – CalendarDateExtension Complex Type 65](#_Toc476134909)

[10200 – ReportingPeriodExtension Complex Type 66](#_Toc476134910)

[Section 8.3.3 – Staff Category 66](#_Toc476134911)

[30040 – StaffExtension Complex Type 66](#_Toc476134912)

[30050 – StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension Complex Type 67](#_Toc476134913)

[30305 –TeacherSectionAssociationExtension Complex Type 67](#_Toc476134914)

[Section 8.3.4 – Student Category 67](#_Toc476134915)

[40100 – StudentExtension Complex Type 67](#_Toc476134916)

[40110 – StudentSchoolAssociationExtension Complex Type 68](#_Toc476134917)

[40110 – StudentSectionAssociation Complex Type 68](#_Toc476134918)

[40203 – SchoolLeaverExtension Complex Type 69](#_Toc476134919)

[43415 – StudentSchoolAssociationExtension Complex Type 69](#_Toc476134920)

[44425 – DisciplineIncident Complex Type 69](#_Toc476134921)

[44425 – DisciplineActionExtension Complex Type 70](#_Toc476134922)

[45435 – RestraintEventExtension Complex Type 70](#_Toc476134923)

[48011 – StudentGraduationProgramExtension Complex Type 71](#_Toc476134924)

[Section 8.3.5 – Campus Course Section Category 72](#_Toc476134925)

[50300 – TeacherSectionAssociationExtension Complex Type 72](#_Toc476134926)

[50300 – StudentSectionAssociation Complex Type 73](#_Toc476134927)

[Section 8.4 – PEIMS Description of Codes 74](#_Toc476134928)

[Section 8.5 – PEIMS Business Rules and Validations 74](#_Toc476134929)

[Section 8.7 – Interchange Schemas 75](#_Toc476134930)

[Section 8.7 – XML / XSD SCHEMAS 75](#_Toc476134931)

[8.7.1 - InterchangeEducationOrganizationExtension 75](#_Toc476134932)

[8.7.5 – InterchangeStaffAssociation 77](#_Toc476134933)

[8.7.4 - InterchangeStudentEnrollment 77](#_Toc476134934)

[8.7.4 - InterchangeStudentEnrollment 78](#_Toc476134935)

[TEDS Appendices – List of Changes by Appendix 79](#_Toc476134936)

[Appendix B / 8.B – TEDS Alphabetical List of Data Elements and Associated Complex Types 79](#_Toc476134937)

[Appendix C / 8.C – TEDS List of Data Elements by Element ID and Associated Complex Types 80](#_Toc476134938)

[Appendix G / 8.G – Personal Enrollment Tracking (PET) Guidelines TSDS Unique ID Version 80](#_Toc476134939)

[Appendix J / 8.J – Early Notice of PEIMS Reporting Changes 81](#_Toc476134940)

[Appendix K – Community and Student Engagement Indicators (CASE) TSDS Collection 81](#_Toc476134941)

# **Document History**

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **VERSION** |  | **DATE** | **DESCRIPTION** |
| Preliminary | 2018.P.1.0 | December 1, 2016 | Change Log created – Preliminary Version |
| Final | 2018.F.1.0 | March 1, 2017 | Change Log created – Final Version |
| Final | 2018.F.1.0 | March 27, 2017 | Updated Section 6 |

# **Change Log Statistics**

This area indicates the number of documented changes in the Change Log.

**TSDS + PEIMS**

|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| VERSION | 2.1 | 2.2 | 2.3 | 2.4 | 2.5 | 2.6 | 2.7 | 7 | 3.1 | 3.2 | 3.3 | 3.4 | 3.5 | 3.6 | 3.7 |
| 2018.P.1.0 | 21 | 0 | 0 | 17 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 19 | 30 | 0 | 11 | 46 | 4 | 3 | 4 |
| 2018.F.1.0 | 0 | 0 | 5 | 10 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 4 | 0 | 0 | 5 | 12 | 0 | 0 | 0 |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |

**PEIMS Only**

|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| VERSION | 8.2.1 | 8.2.2 | 8.2.3 | 8.2.4 | 8.2.5 | 8.7 | 8.3.1 | 8.3.2 | 8.3.3 | 8.3.4 | 8.3.5 |
| 2018.P.1.0 | 21 | 0 | 0 | 17 | 0 | 19 | 24 | 0 | 3 | 17 | 4 |
| 2018.F.1.0 | 0 | 0 | 3 | 10 | 0 | 4 | 0 | 0 | 3 | 11 | 0 |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |

NEW = this indicates that the element/code table/code is new to TEDS

ADDED = this indicates that the element/code table/code is new to the interchange/code table but not to TEDS

REVISED = this indicates that the data element/code table/code has been updated in TEDS

DELETED = this indicates that the data element/code table/code has been deleted from TEDS

REMOVED = this indicates that the data element/code table/code has been removed from an interchange/element/code table or collection

# **Summary of Changes**

| **Preliminary** | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **ELEMENT-ID** | **DATA-ELEMENT** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | **SECTIONS** |
| E1531 | FINE-ARTS-CATEGORY-CODE | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS collection in the LocalEducationAgencyExtension and SchoolExtension. | REVISED | 2.1, 3.1, 7.1, 8.2.1, 8.3.1, 8.7.1, App 8.B, App 8.C |
| E1532 | WELLNESS-AND-PHYSICAL-ED-CATEGORY-CODE | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS collection in the LocalEducationAgencyExtension and SchoolExtension. | REVISED | 2.1, 3.1, 7.1, 8.2.1, 8.3.1, 8.7.1, App 8.B, App 8.C |
| E1533 | COMMUNITY-AND-PARENTAL-INVOLVEMENT-CATEGORY-CODE | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS collection in the LocalEducationAgencyExtension and SchoolExtension. | REVISED | 2.1, 3.1, 7.1, 8.2.1, 8.3.1, 8.7.1, App 8.B, App 8.C |
| E1534 | 21ST-CENTURY-WORKFORCE-DEVEL-PGM-CATEGORY-CODE | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS collection in the LocalEducationAgencyExtension and SchoolExtension. | REVISED | 2.1, 3.1, 7.1, 8.2.1, 8.3.1, 8.7.1, App 8.B, App 8.C |
| E1535 | SECOND-LANG-ACQUISITION-PGM-CATEGORY-CODE | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS collection in the LocalEducationAgencyExtension and SchoolExtension. | REVISED | 2.1, 3.1, 7.1, 8.2.1, 8.3.1, 8.7.1, App 8.B, App 8.C |
| E1536 | DIGITAL-LEARNING-ENVIRONMENT-CATEGORY-CODE | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS collection in the LocalEducationAgencyExtension and SchoolExtension. | REVISED | 2.1, 3.1, 7.1, 8.2.1, 8.3.1, 8.7.1, App 8.B, App 8.C |
| E1537 | DROPOUT-PREVENTION-STRATEGIES-CATEGORY-CODE | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS collection in the LocalEducationAgencyExtension and SchoolExtension. | REVISED | 2.1, 3.1, 7.1, 8.2.1, 8.3.1, 8.7.1, App 8.B, App 8.C |
| E1538 | EDUCATIONAL-PGM-FOR-GT-STUDENTS-CATEGORY-CODE | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS collection in the LocalEducationAgencyExtension and SchoolExtension. | REVISED | 2.1, 3.1, 7.1, 8.2.1, 8.3.1, 8.7.1, App 8.B, App 8.C |
| E1539 | OVERALL-RATING-CATEGORY-CODE | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS collection in the LocalEducationAgencyExtension and SchoolExtension. | REVISED | 2.1, 3.1, 7.1, 8.2.1, 8.3.1, 8.7.1, App 8.B, App 8.C |
| E1540 | STATUTORY-REPORTING-AND-POLICY-COMPLIANCE-CODE | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS collection in the LocalEducationAgencyExtension and SchoolExtension. | REVISED | 2.1, 3.1, 7.1, 8.2.1, 8.3.1, 8.7.1, App 8.B, App 8.C |
| E1591 | NSLP-TYPE-CODE | Element was added for the 2017-2018 school year in the SchoolExtension Complex Type. | NEW | 2.1, 3.1, 7.1, App. B, App. C, 8.2.1, 8.3.1, App. 8.B, App. 8.C |
| E1030 | SSI-PROMOTION-RETENTION-CODE | Element was suspended in the 2016-2017 school year and reinstated for the 2017-2018 school year in the StudentExtension Complex Type. Removed note explaining the suspension for 2016-2017. | REVISED | 2.4, 8.2.4 |
| E0895 | HOME-LANGUAGE-CODE | Updated XML Simple Type Name. | REVISED | 2.4, 8.2.4 |
| E1590 | STUDENT-LANGUAGE-CODE | NEW element added to the StudentExtension (Federal Compliance) | NEW | 2.4, 3.4, 7.4, App. B, App. C, 8.2.4, 8.3.4, 8.7.3, App. 8.B, App. 8.C |
| E1589 | MILITARY-ENLISTMENT-INDICATOR-CODE | NEW element added to the SchoolLeaverExtension (HB 2804) | NEW | 2.4, 3.4, 7.6, App. B, App. C, 8.2.4, 8.3.4, 8.7.4, App. 8.B, App. 8.C |
|  | TX-PerformanceAcknowledgementIndicators | NEW complex type added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension (HB 2804) |  | 2.4, 3.4, 7.6, 8.2.4, 8.3.4, 8.7.4 |
| E1584 | AP-IB-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT | NEW element added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension (HB 2804) | NEW | 2.4, 3.4, 7.6, App. B, App. C, 8.2.4, 8.3.4, 8.7.4, App. 8.B, App. 8.C |
| E1585 | BILINGUALISM-BILITERACY-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT | NEW element added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension (HB 2804) | NEW | 2.4, 3.4, 7.6, App. B, App. C, 8.2.4, 8.3.4, 8.7.4, App. 8.B, App. 8.C |
| E1586 | CERTIFICATIONS-LICENSURES-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT | NEW element added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension (HB 2804) | NEW | 2.4, 3.4, 7.6, App. B, App. C, 8.2.4, 8.3.4, 8.7.4, App. 8.B, App. 8.C |
| E1587 | COLLEGE-READINESS-ASSESSMENTS-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT | NEW element added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension (HB 2804) | NEW | 2.4, 3.4, 7.6, App. B, App. C, 8.2.4, 8.3.4, 8.7.4, App. 8.B, App. 8.C |
| E1588 | DUAL-CREDIT-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT | NEW element added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension (HB 2804) | NEW | 2.4, 3.4, 7.6, App. B, App. C, 8.2.4, 8.3.4, 8.7.4, App. 8.B, App. 8.C |
| E0791 | DATE-OF-GRADUATION | Updated Domain of Values from yyyy= 2015-2016 to yyyy= 2016-2017. | REVISED | 3.4, 8.3.4 |
| Various | Various | Updated Domain of Values from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018 for date data elements. | REVISED | Various |
| C022 | SERVICE-IDS | Updated C022 code table for many CTE courses. | REVISED | 4, 8.4 |
| C145 | FUND-CODE | Updated code table to align with the Financial Accountability System Resource Guide (FASRG) which included the revision of fund codes from being Payroll Eligible to not being Payroll Eligible. | REVISED | 4, 8.4 |
| C198 | PERFORMANCE-RATING-CODE | Updated codes in order to align with HB 2804 | REVISED | 4, 8.4 |
| C211 | PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT-CODE | New code table added (HB2804) | NEW | 4, 8.4 |
| C212 | NSLP-TYPE-CODE | New code table added. | NEW | 4, 8.4 |

| **Final** | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **ELEMENT-ID** | **DATA-ELEMENT** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | **SECTIONS** |
| E0161 | YEARS-EXPERIENCE-IN-DISTRICT | Updated Data Type from Coded to Numeric | REVISED | 2.3, 3.3, 8.2.3, 8.3.3 |
| E0130 | TOTAL-YEARS-PROF-EXPERIENCE | Updated Data Type from Coded to Numeric | REVISED | 2.3, 3.3, 8.2.3, 8.3.3 |
| E1594 | AUXILIARY-ROLE-ID | New element added to the StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension Complex Type. | NEW | 2.3, 3.3, 7.7, App. B, App. C, 8.2.3, 8.3.3, 8.7.5, App. 8.B, App. 8.C |
| E1082 | HOMELESS-STATUS-CODE | Updated definition of HOMELESS-STATUS-CODE to no longer include “or are awaiting foster care placement”. (McKinney-Vento Act definition was updated with passage of ESSA) | REVISED | 2.4, 3.4, 8.2.4, 8.3.4 |
| E1586 | CERTIFICATIONS-LICENSURES-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT | Update name to be FIRST-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE from CERTIFICATIONS-LICENSURES-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT.  Updated Length from 2 to 3 characters.  Updated Pattern from ## to \*\*\* | REVISED | 2.4, 3.4, 7.6, App. B, App. C, 8.2.4, 8.3.4, 8.7.4, App. 8.B, App. 8.C |
| E1592 | SECOND-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | New element added to StudentGraduationProgramExtension Complex Type. | NEW | 2.4, 3.4, 7.6, App. B, App. C, 8.2.4, 8.3.4, 8.7.4, App. 8.B, App. 8.C |
| E1593 | THIRD-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | New element added to StudentGraduationProgramExtension Complex Type. | NEW | 2.4, 3.4, 7.6, App. B, App. C, 8.2.4, 8.3.4, 8.7.4, App. 8.B, App. 8.C |
| E1071 | COURSE-GRADE | Updated Domain of Values from 000-120, P or F to 000-120 | REVISED | 3.4 |
| E1004 | DISCIPLINARY-ACTION-NUMBER | Updated Domain of Values from 1-999 to 001-999;  Updated Data Type from Numeric to String | REVISED | 2.4, 3.4, 8.2.4, 8.3.4 |
| E1016 | DISCIPLINARY-INCIDENT-NUMBER | Updated Data Type from Numeric to String | REVISED | 2.4, 3.4, 8.2.4, 8.3.4 |
| E1035 | RESTRAINT-INSTANCE-NUMBER | Updated Data Type from Numeric to String | REVISED | 2.4, 3.4, 8.2.4, 8.3.4 |

# **TSDS TEDS 2017-2018 Description of Changes by Section – Interchange - Complex Type**

NEW = this indicates that the element/code table/code is new to TEDS

ADDED = this indicates that the element/code table/code is new to the interchange/code table but not to TEDS

REVISED = this indicates that the data element/code table/code has been updated in TEDS

DELETED = this indicates that the data element/code table/code has been deleted from TEDS

REMOVED = this indicates that the data element/code table/code has been removed from an interchange/element/code table or collection

# **Section 1 – Data Submission Specifications and Responsibilities**

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| 2018.P.1.0 | 2017-2018 - Submission and Resubmission timelines chart was updated. |

# **Section 2 – Data Submission Requirements**

| **Section 2.1 – Education Organization Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **10010 – LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1531 | FINE-ARTS-CATEGORY-CODE | TX-FineArtsCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1532 | WELLNESS-AND-PHYSICAL-ED-CATEGORY-CODE | TX-WellnessAndPECategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1533 | COMMUNITY-AND-PARENTAL-INVOLVEMENT-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–CommunityAndParentalInvolvementCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1534 | 21ST-CENTURY-WORKFORCE-DEVEL-PGM-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–21stCenturyWorkforceDevelPgmCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1535 | SECOND-LANG-ACQUISITION-PGM-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–SecondLanguageAcquisitionProgramCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1536 | DIGITAL-LEARNING-ENVIRONMENT-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–DigitalLearningEnvironmentCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1537 | DROPOUT-PREVENTION-STRATEGIES-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–DropoutPreventionStrategiesCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1538 | EDUCATIONAL-PGM-FOR-GT-STUDENTS-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–EducationalPgmGTStudentsCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1539 | OVERALL-RATING-CATEGORY-CODE | TX-OverallRatingCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1540 | STATUTORY-REPORTING-AND-POLICY-COMPLIANCE-CODE | TX–StatutoryReportingAndPolicyCompliance | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 2.1 – Education Organization Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **10020 – SchoolExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1531 | FINE-ARTS-CATEGORY-CODE | TX-FineArtsCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1532 | WELLNESS-AND-PHYSICAL-ED-CATEGORY-CODE | TX-WellnessAndPECategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1533 | COMMUNITY-AND-PARENTAL-INVOLVEMENT-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–CommunityAndParentalInvolvementCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1534 | 21ST-CENTURY-WORKFORCE-DEVEL-PGM-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–21stCenturyWorkforceDevelPgmCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1535 | SECOND-LANG-ACQUISITION-PGM-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–SecondLanguageAcquisitionProgramCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1536 | DIGITAL-LEARNING-ENVIRONMENT-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–DigitalLearningEnvironmentCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1537 | DROPOUT-PREVENTION-STRATEGIES-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–DropoutPreventionStrategiesCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1538 | EDUCATIONAL-PGM-FOR-GT-STUDENTS-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–EducationalPgmGTStudentsCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1539 | OVERALL-RATING-CATEGORY-CODE | TX-OverallRatingCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1540 | STATUTORY-REPORTING-AND-POLICY-COMPLIANCE-CODE | TX–StatutoryReportingAndPolicyCompliance | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1591 | NSLP-TYPE-CODE | TX-NSLPTypeCode | Element was added for the 2017-2018 school year in the SchoolExtension Complex Type. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 2.3 – Staff Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **30040 – StaffExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E0130 | TOTAL-YEARS-PROF-EXPERIENCE | TX-TotalYearsOfProfessionalExperience | Update data type from Coded to Numeric | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E0161 | YEARS-EXPERIENCE-IN-DISTRICT | TX-YearsExperienceInDistrict | Update data type from Coded to Numeric | REVISED | TEDS |

| **Section 2.3 – Staff Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **30050 – StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1594 | AUXILIARY-ROLE-ID | TX-AuxiliaryRoleID | NEW element added to the StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension | NEW | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 2.3 – Staff Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **30310 – TeacherExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E0130 | TOTAL-YEARS-PROF-EXPERIENCE | TX-TotalYearsOfProfessionalExperience | Update data type from Coded to Numeric | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E0161 | YEARS-EXPERIENCE-IN-DISTRICT | TX-YearsExperienceInDistrict | Update data type from Coded to Numeric | REVISED | TEDS |

| **Section 2.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **40100 – StudentExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1590 | STUDENT-LANGUAGE-CODE | TX-StudentLanguageCode | NEW element added to the StudentExtension (Federal Compliance) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E0895 | HOME-LANGUAGE-CODE | TX-HomeLanguage | Updated XML Simple Type Name from TX-HomeLanguage to TX-LanguageType | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1030 | SSI-PROMOTION-RETENTION-CODE | TX-SSIPromotionRetentionType | Element was suspended in the 2016-2017 school year and reinstated for the 2017-2018 school year in the StudentExtension Complex Type. Removed note explaining the suspension for 2016-2017. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1082 | HOMELESS-STATUS-CODE | TX-HomelessStatusType | Update definition to exclude “or are awaiting foster care placement” ; citations also updated | REVISED | TEDS |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Section 2.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| **40203 – SchoolLeaverExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1589 | MILITARY-ENLISTMENT-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-MilitaryEnlistment  IndicatorCode | NEW element added to the SchoolLeaverExtension (HB 2804) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 2.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **44425 – DisciplineIncident Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1016 | DISCIPLINARY-INCIDENT-NUMBER | IncidentIdentifier | Update data type from Numeric to String | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 2.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **44425 – DisciplineActionExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1004 | DISCIPLINARY-ACTION-NUMBER | DisciplineActionIdentifier | Update data type from Numeric to String | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 2.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **45435 – RestraintEventExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1035 | RESTRAINT-INSTANCE-NUMBER | RestraintEventIdentifier | Update data type from Numeric to String | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 2.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **48011 – StudentGraduationProgramExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 |  |  | TX-PerformanceAcknowledgementIndicators | NEW complex type added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension (HB 2804) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1584 | AP-IB-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT | TX-APIBPerformanceAcknowledgement | NEW element added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension (HB 2804) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1585 | BILINGUALISM-BILITERACY-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT | TX-BilingualismBiliteracyPerformanceAcknowledgement | NEW element added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension (HB 2804) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1586 | CERTIFICATIONS-LICENSURES-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT | TX-CertificationsLicensuresPostSecondaryCertificationPerformanceAcknowledgement | NEW element added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension (HB 2804) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1587 | COLLEGE-READINESS-ASSESSMENTS-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT | TX-CollegeReadinessAssessmentsPerformanceAcknowledgement | NEW element added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension (HB 2804) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1588 | DUAL-CREDIT-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT | TX-DualCreditPerformanceAcknowledgement | NEW element added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension (HB 2804) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1541 | FHSP-PARTICIPANT-CODE | TX-FHSPParticipant | XML Simple Type updated from TX-PartcipationType to TX-GraduationProgramIndicatorType | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1542 | FHSP-DISTING-LEVEL-ACHIEVE-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-FHSPDistingLevelAchieveIndicator | XML Simple Type updated from TX-PartcipationType to TX-GraduationProgramIndicatorType | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1544 | STEM-ENDORSEMENT-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-StudentEndorsementIndicator | XML Simple Type updated from TX-PartcipationType to TX-GraduationProgramIndicatorType | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1545 | BUSINESS-AND-INDUSTRY-ENDORSEMENT-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-BusinessAndIndustryEndorsementIndicatorCode | XML Simple Type updated from TX-PartcipationType to TX-GraduationProgramIndicatorType | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1546 | PUBLIC-SERVICES-ENDORSEMENT-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-  PublicServicesEndorsementIndicator | XML Simple Type updated from TX-PartcipationType to TX-GraduationProgramIndicatorType | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1547 | ARTS-AND-HUMANITIES-ENDORSEMENT-INDIATOR-CODE | TX-ArtsAndHumanitiesEndorsementIndicator | XML Simple Type updated from TX-PartcipationType to TX-GraduationProgramIndicatorType | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1548 | MULTI-DISCIPLINARY-STUDIES-ENDORSEMENT-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-MultiDisciplinaryStudiesEndorsementIndicator | XML Simple Type updated from TX-PartcipationType to TX-GraduationProgramIndicatorType | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1586 | FIRST-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | TX-FirstPostSecondaryCertificationLicensure | Element name changed from CERTIFICATIONS-LICENSURES-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT to FIRST-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1586 | FIRST-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | TX-FirstPostSecondaryCertificationLicensure | Code table updated from C211 to C214 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1586 | FIRST-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | TX-FirstPostSecondaryCertificationLicensure | Pattern changed from ## to \*\*\* | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1586 | FIRST-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | TX-FirstPostSecondaryCertificationLicensure | Length changed from 2 to 3 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1592 | SECOND-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | TX-SecondPostSecondaryCertificationLicensure | New element added to StudentGraduationProgramExtension Complex Type. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1593 | THIRD-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | TX-ThirdPostSecondaryCertificationLicensure | New element added to StudentGraduationProgramExtension Complex Type. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |

# **Section 3 – Description of Data Elements**

| **Section 3.1 – Education Organization Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **10010 – LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1531 | FINE-ARTS-CATEGORY-CODE | TX-FineArtsCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1532 | WELLNESS-AND-PHYSICAL-ED-CATEGORY-CODE | TX-WellnessAndPECategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1533 | COMMUNITY-AND-PARENTAL-INVOLVEMENT-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–CommunityAndParentalInvolvementCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1534 | 21ST-CENTURY-WORKFORCE-DEVEL-PGM-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–21stCenturyWorkforceDevelPgmCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1535 | SECOND-LANG-ACQUISITION-PGM-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–SecondLanguageAcquisitionProgramCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1536 | DIGITAL-LEARNING-ENVIRONMENT-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–DigitalLearningEnvironmentCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1537 | DROPOUT-PREVENTION-STRATEGIES-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–DropoutPreventionStrategiesCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1538 | EDUCATIONAL-PGM-FOR-GT-STUDENTS-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–EducationalPgmGTStudentsCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1539 | OVERALL-RATING-CATEGORY-CODE | TX-OverallRatingCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1540 | STATUTORY-REPORTING-AND-POLICY-COMPLIANCE-CODE | TX–StatutoryReportingAndPolicyCompliance | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1104 | RATING-DATE | Rating Date | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |

| **Section 3.1 – Education Organization Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **10020 – SchoolExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1531 | FINE-ARTS-CATEGORY-CODE | TX-FineArtsCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1532 | WELLNESS-AND-PHYSICAL-ED-CATEGORY-CODE | TX-WellnessAndPECategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1533 | COMMUNITY-AND-PARENTAL-INVOLVEMENT-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–CommunityAndParentalInvolvementCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1534 | 21ST-CENTURY-WORKFORCE-DEVEL-PGM-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–21stCenturyWorkforceDevelPgmCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1535 | SECOND-LANG-ACQUISITION-PGM-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–SecondLanguageAcquisitionProgramCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1536 | DIGITAL-LEARNING-ENVIRONMENT-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–DigitalLearningEnvironmentCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1537 | DROPOUT-PREVENTION-STRATEGIES-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–DropoutPreventionStrategiesCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1538 | EDUCATIONAL-PGM-FOR-GT-STUDENTS-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–EducationalPgmGTStudentsCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1539 | OVERALL-RATING-CATEGORY-CODE | TX-OverallRatingCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1540 | STATUTORY-REPORTING-AND-POLICY-COMPLIANCE-CODE | TX–StatutoryReportingAndPolicyCompliance | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1591 | NSLP-TYPE-CODE | TX-NSLPTypeCode | Element was added for 2017-2018 school year in the SchoolExtension Complex Type | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1104 | RATING-DATE | Rating Date | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |

| **Section 3.1 – Education Organization Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **10200 – GradingPeriod Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1262 | GRADING-PERIOD-BEGIN-DATE | BeginDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1263 | GRADING-PERIOD-END-DATE | EndDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |

| **Section 3.1 – Education Organization Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **10200 – CalendarDateExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1168 | CALENDAR-DATE | Date | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |

| **Section 3.1 – Education Organization Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **10200 – ReportingPeriodExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1568 | REPORTING-PERIOD-BEGIN-DATE | BeginDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1569 | REPORTING-PERIOD-END-DATE | EndDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |

| **Section 3.1 – Education Organization Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **10200 – Session Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1371 | SESSION-BEGIN-DATE | BeginDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1372 | SESSION-END-DATE | EndDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |

| **Section 3.3 – Staff Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **30040 – StaffExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E0006 | DATE-OF-BIRTH | BirthDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 1918-2017 to yyyy= 1919-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1207 | CREDENTIAL-ISSUANCE-DATE | CredentialIssuanceDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 1917-2017 to yyyy= 1918-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1208 | CREDENTIAL-EXPIRATION-DATE | CredentialExpirationDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 1917-2017 to yyyy= 1918-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E0130 | TOTAL-YEARS-PROF-EXPERIENCE | TX-TotalYearsOfProfessionalExperience | Update data type from Coded to Numeric | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E0161 | YEARS-EXPERIENCE-IN-DISTRICT | TX-YearsExperienceInDistrict | Update data type from Coded to Numeric | REVISED | TEDS |

| **Section 3.3 –Staff Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **30050 – StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1244 | HIRE-DATE | HireDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 1917-2017 to yyyy= 1918-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1245 | EMPLOYMENT-END-DATE | EndDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 1917-2017 to yyyy= 1918-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1594 | AUXILIARY-ROLE-ID | TX-AuxiliaryRoleID | NEW element added to the StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension | NEW | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 3.3 –Staff Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **30305 – StaffEducationOrgAssignmentAssociationExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1381 | POSITION-BEGIN-DATE | BeginDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1382 | POSITION-END-DATE | EndDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |

| **Section 3.3 –Staff Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **30305 – TeacherSectionAssociationExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1065 | ASSIGNMENT-BEGIN-DATE | BeginDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1066 | ASSIGNMENT-END-DATE | EndDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |

| **Section 3.3 – Staff Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **30310 – LeaveEvent Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1281 | LEAVE-EVENT-DATE |  | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |

| **Section 3.3 – Staff Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **30310 – TeacherExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E0006 | DATE-OF-BIRTH | BirthDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 1918-2017 to yyyy= 1919-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E0130 | TOTAL-YEARS-PROF-EXPERIENCE | TX-TotalYearsOfProfessionalExperience | Update data type from Coded to Numeric | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E0161 | YEARS-EXPERIENCE-IN-DISTRICT | TX-YearsExperienceInDistrict | Update data type from Coded to Numeric | REVISED | TEDS |

| **Section 3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **40100 – StudentExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E0006 | DATE-OF-BIRTH | BirthDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 1918-2017 to yyyy= 1919-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1590 | STUDENT-LANGUAGE-CODE | TX-StudentLanguageCode | Element added to the StudentExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1166 | DATE-ENTERED-US | BirthData | Domain of Values change from yyyy=1917-2017 to yyyy= 1918-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1409 | STUDENT-CHARACTERISTIC-BEGIN-DATE | BeginDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1410 | STUDENT-CHARACTERISTIC-END-DATE | EndDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1420 | STUDENT-INDICATOR-BEGIN-DATE | BeginDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1421 | STUDENT-INDICATOR-END-DATE | EndDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E0923 | LOCAL-STUDENT-ID | IdentificationCode | Changed ‘Can be Blank’ from NO to YES for Submission 1, 3, 4. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1082 | HOMELESS-STATUS-CODE | TX-HomelessStatusType | Update definition to exclude “or are awaiting foster care placement” ; citations also updated | REVISED | TEDS |

| **Section 3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **40110 – StudentSchoolAssociationExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1434 | ENTRY-DATE | EntryDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1439 | EXIT-WITHDRAW-DATE | ExitWithdrawDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1044 | LAST-DATE-OF-ENROLLMENT | TX-LastDateOfEnrollment | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |

| **Section 3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **40110 – StudentSectionAssociation Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1069 | STUDENT-BEGIN-DATE | BeginDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1070 | STUDENT-END-DATE | EndDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |

| **Section 3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **40110 – StudentProgramAssociation Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1429 | STUDENT-PROGRAM-BEGIN-DATE | BeginDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1430 | STUDENT-PROGRAM-END-DATE | EndDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |

| **Section 3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **40110 – StudentBilingualProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1429 | STUDENT-PROGRAM-BEGIN-DATE | BeginDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1430 | STUDENT-PROGRAM-END-DATE | EndDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |

| **Section 3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **40110 – StudentESLProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1429 | STUDENT-PROGRAM-BEGIN-DATE | BeginDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1430 | STUDENT-PROGRAM-END-DATE | EndDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |

| **Section 3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **40110 – StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1429 | STUDENT-PROGRAM-BEGIN-DATE | BeginDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1430 | STUDENT-PROGRAM-END-DATE | EndDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |

| **Section 3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **40110 – StudentCTEProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1429 | STUDENT-PROGRAM-BEGIN-DATE | BeginDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1430 | STUDENT-PROGRAM-END-DATE | EndDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |

| **Section 3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **40110 – StudentTitleIPartAProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1429 | STUDENT-PROGRAM-BEGIN-DATE | BeginDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1430 | STUDENT-PROGRAM-END-DATE | EndDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |

| **Section 3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **40203 – SchoolLeaverExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1589 | MILITARY-ENLISTMENT-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-MilitaryEnlistmentIndicatorCode | NEW element added to the SchoolLeaverExtension (HB 2804). | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E0791 | DATE-OF-GRADUATION | TX-DateOfGraduation | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2015-2016 to yyyy= 2016-2017 for the SchoolLeaverExtension. | REVISED | TEDS |

| **Section 3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **42520 – AttendanceEvent Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [**What is Impacted?**](#Documentation) |
| **2018.P.1.0** | **E1156** | **ATTENDANCE-EVENT-DATE** | **EventDate** | **Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018.** | **REVISED** | **TEDS** |

| **Section 3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **43415 – StudentSchoolAssociationExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1434 | ENTRY-DATE | EntryDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1439 | EXIT-WITHDRAW-DATE | ExitWithdrawDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1044 | LAST-DATE-OF-ENROLLMENT | TX-LastDateOfEnrollment | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |

| **Section 3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **43415 – StudentAcademicRecord Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1395 | PROJECTED-GRADUATION-DATE | ProjectedGraduationDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |

| **Section 3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **44425 – DisciplineIncident Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1226 | INCIDENT-DATE | IncidentDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1016 | DISCIPLINARY-INCIDENT-NUMBER | IncidentIdentifier | Update data type from Numeric to String | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **44425 – DisciplineActionExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1036 | DATE-OF-DISCIPLINARY-ACTION | DisciplineDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1004 | DISCIPLINARY-ACTION-NUMBER | DisciplineActionIdentifier | Domain of Values changed from 1-999 to 001-999 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1004 | DISCIPLINARY-ACTION-NUMBER | DisciplineActionIdentifier | Update data type from Numeric to String | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **45435 – RestraintEventExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1034 | DATE-OF-RESTRAINT-EVENT | EventDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1035 | RESTRAINT-INSTANCE-NUMBER | RestraintEventIdentifier | Update data type from Numeric to String | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **46010 – StudentReference Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E0006 | DATE-OF-BIRTH | BirthDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 1918-2017 to yyyy= 1919-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |

| **Section 3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **46010 – StudentAssessment Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1396 | ADMINISTRATION-DATE | AdministrationDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1397 | ADMINISTRATION-END-DATE | AdministrationEndDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |

| **Section 3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **47010 – Grade Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1071 | COURSE-GRADE | NumericGradeEarned | Domain of Values changed from 000-120, P or F to 000-120 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **48011 – StudentGraduationProgramExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 |  |  | TX-PerformanceAcknowledgementIndicators | NEW complex type added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension (HB 2804) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1584 | AP-IB-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT | TX-APIBPerformanceAcknowledgement | NEW element added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension (HB 2804) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1585 | BILINGUALISM-BILITERACY-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT | TX-BilingualismBiliteracyPerformanceAcknowledgment | NEW element added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension (HB 2804) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1586 | CERTIFICATIONS-LICENSURES-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT | TX-CertificationsLicensuresPostSecondaryCertificationPerformanceAcknowledgment | NEW element added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension (HB 2804) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1587 | COLLEGE-READINESS-ASSESSMENTS-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT | TX-CollegeReadinessAssessmentsPerformanceAcknowledgment | NEW element added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension (HB 2804) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1588 | DUAL-CREDIT-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT | TX-DualCreditPerformanceAcknowledgment | NEW element added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension (HB 2804) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1586 | FIRST-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | TX-FirstPostSecondaryCertificationLicensure | Element name changed from CERTIFICATIONS-LICENSURES-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT to FIRST-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1586 | FIRST-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | TX-FirstPostSecondaryCertificationLicensure | Code table updated from C211 to C214 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1586 | FIRST-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | TX-FirstPostSecondaryCertificationLicensure | Pattern changed from ## to \*\*\* | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1586 | FIRST-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | TX-FirstPostSecondaryCertificationLicensure | Length changed from 2 to 3 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1592 | SECOND-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | TX-SecondPostSecondaryCertificationLicensure | New element added to StudentGraduationProgramExtension Complex Type. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1593 | THIRD-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | TX-ThirdPostSecondaryCertificationLicensure | New element added to StudentGraduationProgramExtension Complex Type. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **49010 – StudentExtension Complex Type (Student/Parent)** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E0923 | LOCAL-STUDENT-ID | IdentificationCode | Changed ‘Can be Blank’ from NO to YES for Submission 1, 3, 4. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E0006 | DATE-OF-BIRTH | BirthDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 1918-2017 to yyyy= 1919-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |

| **Section 3.5 – Campus Course Section Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **50300 – TeacherSectionAssociationExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1065 | ASSIGNMENT-BEGIN-DATE | BeginDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1066 | ASSIGNMENT-END-DATE | EndDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |

| **Section 3.5 – Campus Course Section Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **50300 – StudentSectionAssociation Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1069 | STUDENT-BEGIN-DATE | BeginDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018 for the StudentSectionAssociation | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1070 | STUDENT-END-DATE | EndDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018 for the StudentSectionAssociation. | REVISED | TEDS |

| **Section 3.6 – Assessment Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **60010 – AssessmentPeriodDescriptor Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1152 | ASSESSMENT-PERIOD-BEGIN-DATE | BeginDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1153 | ASSESSMENT-PERIOD-END-DATE | EndDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1134 | ASSESSMENT-REVISION-DATE | RevisionDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |

| **Section 3.7 – Cohort Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **70010 – StudentCohortAssociation Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1411 | BEGIN-DATE-OF-STUDENT-COHORT | BeginDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1412 | END-DATE-OF-STUDENT-COHORT | EndDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |

| **Section 3.7 – Cohort Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **70010 – StaffCohortAssociation Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1378 | BEGIN-DATE-OF-STAFF-COHORT | BeginDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1379 | END-DATE-OF-STAFF-COHORT | EndDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |

# **Section 4 – Description of Codes**

Change Log – Section 4 / 8.4 can be found at: <http://castro.tea.state.tx.us/tsds/teds/2018F/2018_F_1_0_Section_4_Change_Log_March_2017.docx>

# **Section 5 – Business Rules and Validations**

Change Log – Section 5 can be found at: <http://castro.tea.state.tx.us/tsds/teds/2018F/2018_F_1_0_Section_5_Change_Log_March_2017.docx>

NEW = this indicates that the element/code table/code is new to TEDS

ADDED = this indicates that the element/code table/code is new to the interchange/code table but not to TEDS

REVISED = this indicates that the data element/code table/code has been updated in TEDS

DELETED = this indicates that the data element/code table/code has been deleted from TEDS

REMOVED = this indicates that the data element/code table/code has been removed from an interchange/element/code table or collection

# **Section 6 – XML / XSD Schemas**

| **Section 6 – XML / XSD SCHEMAS** | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **TX-Core-Extension Schema** | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **INTERCHANGE** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | InterchangeEducationOrganizationExtension | Element TX-NSLPTypeCode in Complex Type SchoolExtension Added (optional Core, mandatory sub 1) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | InterchangeEducationOrganizationExtension | Simple Type TX-NSLPTypeCode  Added (Core, sub 1) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | InterchangeEducationOrganizationExtension | Element TX-FineArtsCategory in Complex Type LocalEducationAgencyExtension  Removed (sub 3), Added (optional TSDS) | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | InterchangeEducationOrganizationExtension | Element TX-WellnessAndPECategory in Complex Type  LocalEducationAgencyExtension  Removed (sub 3), Added (optional TSDS) | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | InterchangeEducationOrganizationExtension | Element TX-CommunityAndParentalInvolvementCategory in Complex Type  LocalEducationAgencyExtension  Removed (sub 3), Added (optional TSDS) | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | InterchangeEducationOrganizationExtension | Element TX-21stCenturyWorkforceDevelPgmCategory in Complex Type  LocalEducationAgencyExtension  Removed (sub 3), Added (optional TSDS) | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | InterchangeEducationOrganizationExtension | Element TX-SecondLanguageAcquisitionProgramCategory in Complex Type  LocalEducationAgencyExtension  Removed (sub 3), Added (optional TSDS) | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | InterchangeEducationOrganizationExtension | Element TX-DigitalLearningEnvironmentCategory in Complex Type LocalEducationAgencyExtension Removed (sub 3), Added (optional TSDS) | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | InterchangeEducationOrganizationExtension | Element TX-DropoutPreventionStrategiesCategory in Complex Type  LocalEducationAgencyExtension  Removed (sub 3), Added (optional TSDS) | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | InterchangeEducationOrganizationExtension | Element TX-EducationalPgmGTStudentsCategory in Complex Type  LocalEducationAgencyExtension  Removed (sub 3), Added (optional TSDS) | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | InterchangeEducationOrganizationExtension | Element TX-OverallRatingCategory in Complex Type  LocalEducationAgencyExtension  Removed (sub 3), Added (optional TSDS) | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | InterchangeEducationOrganizationExtension | Element TX-StatutoryReportingAndPolicyCompliance in Complex Type  LocalEducationAgencyExtension  Removed (sub 3), Added (optional TSDS) | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | InterchangeEducationOrganizationExtension | Element TX-FineArtsCategory in Complex Type  SchoolExtension  Removed (sub 3), Added (optional TSDS) | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | InterchangeEducationOrganizationExtension | Element TX-WellnessAndPECategory in Complex Type  SchoolExtension  Removed (sub 3), Added (optional TSDS) | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | InterchangeEducationOrganizationExtension | Element TX-CommunityAndParentalInvolvementCategory in Complex Type  SchoolExtension  Removed (sub 3), Added (optional TSDS) | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | InterchangeEducationOrganizationExtension | Element TX-21stCenturyWorkforceDevelPgmCategory in Complex Type  SchoolExtension  Removed (sub 3), Added (optional TSDS) | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | InterchangeEducationOrganizationExtension | Element TX-SecondLanguageAcquisitionProgramCategory in Complex Type  SchoolExtension  Removed (sub 3), Added (optional TSDS) | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | InterchangeEducationOrganizationExtension | Element TX-DigitalLearningEnvironmentCategory in Complex Type  SchoolExtension  Removed (sub 3), Added (optional TSDS) | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | InterchangeEducationOrganizationExtension | Element TX-DropoutPreventionStrategiesCategory in Complex Type  SchoolExtension  Removed (sub 3), Added (optional TSDS) | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | InterchangeEducationOrganizationExtension | Element TX-EducationalPgmGTStudentsCategory in Complex Type  SchoolExtension  Removed (sub 3), Added (optional TSDS) | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | InterchangeEducationOrganizationExtension | Element TX-OverallRatingCategory in Complex Type  SchoolExtension  Removed (sub 3)  Added (optional TSDS) | REVISED |  |
| 2018.P.1.0 | InterchangeEducationOrganizationExtension | Element TX-StatutoryReportingAndPolicyCompliance in Complex Type  SchoolExtension  Removed (sub 3)  Added (optional TSDS) | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | InterchangeStudentEnrollmentExtension | Element TX- MilitaryEnlistmentIndicatorCode in Complex Type SchoolLeaverExtension Added (optional Core, mandatory sub 1) | ADDED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | InterchangeStudentEnrollmentExtension | Complex Type TX- PerformanceAcknowledgementIndicators in Complex Type StudentGraduationProgramExtension Added (optional Core, mandatory sub 1) | ADDED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | InterchangeStudentEnrollmentExtension | Element TX- APIBPerformanceAcknowledgement in Complex Type PerformanceAcknowledgementIndicators  Added (optional Core, mandatory sub 1) | ADDED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | InterchangeStudentEnrollmentExtension | Element TX- BilingualismBiliteracyPerformanceAcknowledgement in Complex Type PerformanceAcknowledgementIndicators Added (optional Core, mandatory sub 1) | ADDED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | InterchangeStudentEnrollmentExtension | Element TX- CertificationsLicensuresPostSecondaryCertification  PerformanceAcknowledgement in Complex Type PerformanceAcknowledgementIndicators  Added (optional Core, mandatory sub 1) | ADDED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | InterchangeStudentEnrollmentExtension | Element TX- CollegeReadinessAssessmentsPerformanceAcknowledgement in Complex Type PerformanceAcknowledgementIndicators  Added (optional Core, mandatory sub 1) | ADDED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | InterchangeStudentEnrollmentExtension | Element TX- DualCreditPerformanceAcknowledgement in Complex Type PerformanceAcknowledgementIndicators Added (optional Core, mandatory sub 1) | ADDED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | InterchangeStudentEnrollmentExtension | Simple Type TX-PerformanceAcknowledgement  Added (Core, sub 1) | ADDED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | InterchangeStudentEnrollmentExtension | Simple Type TX-YearMonthDate  Updated year pattern to be 2016-17 (sub 1) | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | InterchangeStudentExtension | Element TX-HomeLanguage in Complex Type StudentExtension Data type changed to TX-LanguageType (Core, sub1) | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | InterchangeStudentExtension | Element TX-StudentLanguageCode in Complex Type StudentExtension Added (optional Core, sub1) | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | InterchangeStudentExtension | Simple Type TX-HomeLanguageType  Renamed to TX- LanguageType (Core, sub 1) | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 6 – XML / XSD SCHEMAS** | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **TX-Core-Extension Schema** | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **INTERCHANGE** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.F.1.0 | InterchangeStudentDisciplineExtension | Simple Type DisciplineActionIdentifier  Updated pattern to match TEDS (sub 3, TSDS) | REVISED | XSD |
| 2018.F.1.0 | InterchangeStudentDisciplineExtension | Simple Type IncidentIdentifier Updated pattern to match TEDS (sub 3, TSDS) | REVISED | XSD |
| 2018.F.1.0 | InterchangeStudentRestraintEventExtension | Simple Type RestraintEventIdentifier Updated pattern to match TEDS (sub 3) | REVISED | XSD |
| 2018.F.1.0 | InterchangeStaffAssociationExtension | Element TX-AuxiliaryRoleID in Complex Type StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension Added (optional Core, sub 1) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.F.1.0 | InterchangeStaffAssociationExtension | Simple Type TX-AuxiliaryRoleID Added (Core, sub 1) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.F.1.0 | InterchangeStudentEnrollmentExtension | Element TX-CertificationsLicensuresPostSecondaryCertification  PerformanceAcknowledgement in Complex Type StudentGraduationProgramExtension Removed (optional Core, mandatory sub 1) | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.F.1.0 | InterchangeStudentEnrollmentExtension | Element TX-FirstPostSecondaryCertificationLicensure in Complex Type StudentGraduationProgramExtension Added (optional Core, mandatory sub 1) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.F.1.0 | InterchangeStudentEnrollmentExtension | Element TX-SecondPostSecondaryCertificationLicensure in Complex Type StudentGraduationProgramExtension Added (optional Core, sub 1) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.F.1.0 | InterchangeStudentEnrollmentExtension | Element TX-ThirdPostSecondaryCertificationLicensure in Complex Type StudentGraduationProgramExtension Added (optional Core, sub 1) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.F.1.0 | InterchangeStudentEnrollmentExtension | Simple Type TX-PostSecondaryCertificationLicensure Added (Core, sub 1) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |

# **Section 7 – Interchange Schemas**

| **Section 7 – XML / XSD SCHEMAS** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **7.1 - InterchangeEducationOrganizationExtension** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1531 | FINE-ARTS-CATEGORY-CODE | TX-FineArtsCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS collection in the LocalEducationAgencyExtension and SchoolExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1532 | WELLNESS-AND-PHYSICAL-ED-CATEGORY-CODE | TX-WellnessAndPECategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS collection in the LocalEducationAgencyExtension and SchoolExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1533 | COMMUNITY-AND-PARENTAL-INVOLVEMENT-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–CommunityAndParentalInvolvementCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS collection in the LocalEducationAgencyExtension and SchoolExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1534 | 21ST-CENTURY-WORKFORCE-DEVEL-PGM-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–21stCenturyWorkforceDevelPgmCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS collection in the LocalEducationAgencyExtension and SchoolExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1535 | SECOND-LANG-ACQUISITION-PGM-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–SecondLanguageAcquisitionProgramCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS collection in the LocalEducationAgencyExtension and SchoolExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1536 | DIGITAL-LEARNING-ENVIRONMENT-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–DigitalLearningEnvironmentCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS collection in the LocalEducationAgencyExtension and SchoolExtension | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1537 | DROPOUT-PREVENTION-STRATEGIES-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–DropoutPreventionStrategiesCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS collection in the LocalEducationAgencyExtension and SchoolExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1538 | EDUCATIONAL-PGM-FOR-GT-STUDENTS-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–EducationalPgmGTStudentsCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS collection in the LocalEducationAgencyExtension and SchoolExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1539 | OVERALL-RATING-CATEGORY-CODE | TX-OverallRatingCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS collection in the LocalEducationAgencyExtension and SchoolExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1540 | STATUTORY-REPORTING-AND-POLICY-COMPLIANCE-CODE | TX–StatutoryReportingAndPolicyCompliance | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS collection in the LocalEducationAgencyExtension and SchoolExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1591 | NSLP-TYPE-CODE | TX-NSLPTypeCode | Element was added for the 2017-2018 school year in the SchoolExtension Complex Type | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 7 – XML / XSD SCHEMAS** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **7.4 - InterchangeStudentExtension** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1590 | STUDENT-LANGUAGE-CODE | TX-StudentLanguageCode | NEW element added to the StudentExtension (Federal Compliance) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 7 – XML / XSD SCHEMAS** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **7.7 – InterchangeStaffAssociation** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1594 | AUXILIARY-ROLE-ID | TX-AuxiliaryRoleID | NEW element added to the StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension | NEW | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 7 – XML / XSD SCHEMAS** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **7.6 - InterchangeStudentEnrollment** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1589 | MILITARY-ENLISTMENT-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-MilitaryEnlistment  IndicatorCode | NEW element added to the SchoolLeaverExtension (HB 2804) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 |  |  | TX-PerformanceAcknowledgementIndicators | NEW complex type added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension (HB 2804) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1584 | AP-IB-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT | TX-APIBPerformanceAcknowledgement | NEW element added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension (HB 2804) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1585 | BILINGUALISM-BILITERACY-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT | TX-BilingualismBiliteracyPerformanceAcknowledgment | NEW element added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension (HB 2804) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1586 | CERTIFICATIONS-LICENSURES-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT | TX-CertificationsLicensuresPostSecondaryCertificationPerformanceAcknowledgment | NEW element added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension (HB 2804) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1587 | COLLEGE-READINESS-ASSESSMENTS-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT | TX-CollegeReadinessAssessmentsPerformanceAcknowledgment | NEW element added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension (HB 2804) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1588 | DUAL-CREDIT-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT | TX-DualCreditPerformanceAcknowledgment | NEW element added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension (HB 2804) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1586 | FIRST-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | TX-FirstPostSecondaryCertificationLicensure | Element name changed from CERTIFICATIONS-LICENSURES-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT to FIRST-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1592 | SECOND-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | TX-SecondPostSecondaryCertificationLicensure | New element added to StudentGraduationProgramExtension Complex Type. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1593 | THIRD-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | TX-ThirdPostSecondaryCertificationLicensure | New element added to StudentGraduationProgramExtension Complex Type. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |

NEW = this indicates that the element/code table/code is new to TEDS

ADDED = this indicates that the element/code table/code is new to the interchange/code table but not to TEDS

REVISED = this indicates that the data element/code table/code has been updated in TEDS

DELETED = this indicates that the data element/code table/code has been deleted from TEDS

REMOVED = this indicates that the data element/code table/code has been removed from an interchange/element/code table or collection

# **Section 8.1 – Data Submission Specifications and Responsibilities**

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| 2018.P.1.0 | 2017-2018 - Submission and Resubmission timelines chart was updated. |

# **Section 8.2 – Data Submission Requirements**

| **Section 8.2.1 – Education Organization Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **10010 – LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1531 | FINE-ARTS-CATEGORY-CODE | TX-FineArtsCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1532 | WELLNESS-AND-PHYSICAL-ED-CATEGORY-CODE | TX-WellnessAndPECategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1533 | COMMUNITY-AND-PARENTAL-INVOLVEMENT-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–CommunityAndParentalInvolvementCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1534 | 21ST-CENTURY-WORKFORCE-DEVEL-PGM-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–21stCenturyWorkforceDevelPgmCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1535 | SECOND-LANG-ACQUISITION-PGM-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–SecondLanguageAcquisitionProgramCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1536 | DIGITAL-LEARNING-ENVIRONMENT-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–DigitalLearningEnvironmentCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1537 | DROPOUT-PREVENTION-STRATEGIES-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–DropoutPreventionStrategiesCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1538 | EDUCATIONAL-PGM-FOR-GT-STUDENTS-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–EducationalPgmGTStudentsCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1539 | OVERALL-RATING-CATEGORY-CODE | TX-OverallRatingCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1540 | STATUTORY-REPORTING-AND-POLICY-COMPLIANCE-CODE | TX–StatutoryReportingAndPolicyCompliance | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 8.2.1 – Education Organization Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **10020 –SchoolExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1531 | FINE-ARTS-CATEGORY-CODE | TX-PerformanceRatingIndicator  Type | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1532 | WELLNESS-AND-PHYSICAL-ED-CATEGORY-CODE | TX-PerformanceRatingIndicator  Type | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1533 | COMMUNITY-AND-PARENTAL-INVOLVEMENT-CATEGORY-CODE | TX-PerformanceRatingIndicator  Type | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1534 | 21ST-CENTURY-WORKFORCE-DEVEL-PGM-CATEGORY-CODE | TX-PerformanceRatingIndicator  Type | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1535 | SECOND-LANG-ACQUISITION-PGM-CATEGORY-CODE | TX-PerformanceRatingIndicator  Type | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1536 | DIGITAL-LEARNING-ENVIRONMENT-CATEGORY-CODE | TX-PerformanceRatingIndicator  Type | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1537 | DROPOUT-PREVENTION-STRATEGIES-CATEGORY-CODE | TX-PerformanceRatingIndicator  Type | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1538 | EDUCATIONAL-PGM-FOR-GT-STUDENTS-CATEGORY-CODE | TX-PerformanceRatingIndicator  Type | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1539 | OVERALL-RATING-CATEGORY-CODE | TX-PerformanceRatingIndicator  Type | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1540 | STATUTORY-REPORTING-AND-POLICY-COMPLIANCE-CODE | TX-PerformanceRatingIndicator  Type | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1591 | NSLP-TYPE-CODE | TX-NSLPTypeCode | Element was added for the 2017-2018 year in the SchoolExtension Complex Type | NEW | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 8.2.3 – Staff Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **30040 – StaffExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E0130 | TOTAL-YEARS-PROF-EXPERIENCE | TX-TotalYearsOfProfessionalExperience | Update data type from Coded to Numeric | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E0161 | YEARS-EXPERIENCE-IN-DISTRICT | TX-YearsExperienceInDistrict | Update data type from Coded to Numeric | REVISED | TEDS |

| **Section 8.2.3 – Staff Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **30050 – StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1594 | AUXILIARY-ROLE-ID | TX-AuxiliaryRoleID | NEW element added to the StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension | NEW | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 8.2.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **40100 – StudentExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1590 | STUDENT-LANGUAGE-CODE | TX-StudentLanguageCode | NEW element added to the StudentExtension (Federal Compliance) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E0895 | HOME-LANGUAGE-CODE | TX-HomeLanguage | Updated XML Simple Type Name from TX-HomeLanguage to TX-LanguageType | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1030 | SSI-PROMOTION-RETENTION-CODE | TX-SSIPromotionRetention  Type | Element was suspended in the 2016-2017 school year and reinstated for the 2017-2018 school year in the StudentExtension Complex Type. Removed note explaining the suspension for 2016-2017. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1082 | HOMELESS-STATUS-CODE | TX-HomelessStatusType | Update definition to exclude “or are awaiting foster care placement” ; citations also updated | REVISED | TEDS |

| **Section 8.2.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **40203 – SchoolLeaverExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1589 | MILITARY-ENLISTMENT-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-MilitaryEnlistment  IndicatorCode | NEW element added to the SchoolLeaverExtension (HB 2804) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 8.2.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **44425 – DisciplineIncident Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1016 | DISCIPLINARY-INCIDENT-NUMBER | IncidentIdentifier | Update data type from Numeric to String | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 8.2.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **44425 – DisciplineActionExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1004 | DISCIPLINARY-ACTION-NUMBER | DisciplineActionIdentifier | Update data type from Numeric to String | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 8.2.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **45435 – RestraintEventExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1035 | RESTRAINT-INSTANCE-NUMBER | RestraintEventIdentifier | Update data type from Numeric to String | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 8.2.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **48011 – StudentGraduationProgramExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 |  |  | TX-PerformanceAcknowledgementIndicators | NEW complex type added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension (HB 2804) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1584 | AP-IB-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT | TX-APIBPerformanceAcknowledgement | NEW element added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension (HB 2804) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1585 | BILINGUALISM-BILITERACY-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT | TX-BilingualismBiliteracyPerformanceAcknowledgement | NEW element added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension (HB 2804) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1586 | CERTIFICATIONS-LICENSURES-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT | TX-CertificationsLicensuresPostSecondaryCertificationPerformanceAcknowledgement | NEW element added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension (HB 2804) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1587 | COLLEGE-READINESS-ASSESSMENTS-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT | TX-CollegeReadinessAssessmentsPerformanceAcknowledgement | NEW element added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension (HB 2804) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1588 | DUAL-CREDIT-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT | TX-DualCreditPerformanceAcknowledgement | NEW element added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension (HB 2804) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1541 | FHSP-PARTICIPANT-CODE | TX-FHSPParticipant | XML Simple Type updated from TX-PartcipationType to TX-GraduationProgramIndicatorType | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1542 | FHSP-DISTING-LEVEL-ACHIEVE-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-FHSPDistingLevelAchieveIndicator | XML Simple Type updated from TX-PartcipationType to TX-GraduationProgramIndicatorType | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1544 | STEM-ENDORSEMENT-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-StudentEndorsementIndicator | XML Simple Type updated from TX-PartcipationType to TX-GraduationProgramIndicatorType | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1545 | BUSINESS-AND-INDUSTRY-ENDORSEMENT-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-BusinessAndIndustryEndorsementIndicatorCode | XML Simple Type updated from TX-PartcipationType to TX-GraduationProgramIndicatorType | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1546 | PUBLIC-SERVICES-ENDORSEMENT-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-  PublicServicesEndorsementIndicator | XML Simple Type updated from TX-PartcipationType to TX-GraduationProgramIndicatorType | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1547 | ARTS-AND-HUMANITIES-ENDORSEMENT-INDIATOR-CODE | TX-ArtsAndHumanitiesEndorsementIndicator | XML Simple Type updated from TX-PartcipationType to TX-GraduationProgramIndicatorType | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1548 | MULTI-DISCIPLINARY-STUDIES-ENDORSEMENT-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-MultiDisciplinaryStudiesEndorsementIndicator | XML Simple Type updated from TX-PartcipationType to TX-GraduationProgramIndicatorType | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1586 | FIRST-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | TX-FirstPostSecondaryCertificationLicensure | Element name changed from CERTIFICATIONS-LICENSURES-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT to FIRST-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1586 | FIRST-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | TX-FirstPostSecondaryCertificationLicensure | Code table updated from C211 to C214 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1586 | FIRST-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | TX-FirstPostSecondaryCertificationLicensure | Pattern changed from ## to \*\*\* | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1586 | FIRST-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | TX-FirstPostSecondaryCertificationLicensure | Length changed from 2 to 3 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1592 | SECOND-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | TX-SecondPostSecondaryCertificationLicensure | New element added to StudentGraduationProgramExtension Complex Type. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1593 | THIRD-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | TX-ThirdPostSecondaryCertificationLicensure | New element added to StudentGraduationProgramExtension Complex Type. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |

# **Section 8.3 – Description of Data Elements**

| **Section 8.3.1 – Education Organization Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **10010 – LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1531 | FINE-ARTS-CATEGORY-CODE | TX-FineArtsCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1532 | WELLNESS-AND-PHYSICAL-ED-CATEGORY-CODE | TX-WellnessAndPECategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1533 | COMMUNITY-AND-PARENTAL-INVOLVEMENT-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–CommunityAndParentalInvolvementCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1534 | 21ST-CENTURY-WORKFORCE-DEVEL-PGM-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–21stCenturyWorkforceDevelPgmCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1535 | SECOND-LANG-ACQUISITION-PGM-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–SecondLanguageAcquisitionProgramCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1536 | DIGITAL-LEARNING-ENVIRONMENT-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–DigitalLearningEnvironmentCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1537 | DROPOUT-PREVENTION-STRATEGIES-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–DropoutPreventionStrategiesCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1538 | EDUCATIONAL-PGM-FOR-GT-STUDENTS-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–EducationalPgmGTStudentsCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1539 | OVERALL-RATING-CATEGORY-CODE | TX-OverallRatingCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1540 | STATUTORY-REPORTING-AND-POLICY-COMPLIANCE-CODE | TX–StatutoryReportingAndPolicyCompliance | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 8.3.1 – Education Organization Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **10020 – SchoolExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1531 | FINE-ARTS-CATEGORY-CODE | TX-FineArtsCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1532 | WELLNESS-AND-PHYSICAL-ED-CATEGORY-CODE | TX-WellnessAndPECategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1533 | COMMUNITY-AND-PARENTAL-INVOLVEMENT-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–CommunityAndParentalInvolvementCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1534 | 21ST-CENTURY-WORKFORCE-DEVEL-PGM-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–21stCenturyWorkforceDevelPgmCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1535 | SECOND-LANG-ACQUISITION-PGM-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–SecondLanguageAcquisitionProgramCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1536 | DIGITAL-LEARNING-ENVIRONMENT-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–DigitalLearningEnvironmentCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1537 | DROPOUT-PREVENTION-STRATEGIES-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–DropoutPreventionStrategiesCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1538 | EDUCATIONAL-PGM-FOR-GT-STUDENTS-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–EducationalPgmGTStudentsCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1539 | OVERALL-RATING-CATEGORY-CODE | TX-OverallRatingCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1540 | STATUTORY-REPORTING-AND-POLICY-COMPLIANCE-CODE | TX–StatutoryReportingAndPolicyCompliance | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS Collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1591 | NSLP-TYPE-CODE | TX-NSLPTypeCode | Element was added for the 2017-2018 school year in the SchoolExtension Complex Type | NEW | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 8.3.1 – Education Organization Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **10200 – CalendarDateExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1168 | CALENDAR-DATE | Date | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |

| **Section 8.3.1 – Education Organization Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **10200 – ReportingPeriodExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1568 | REPORTING-PERIOD-BEGIN-DATE | BeginDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1569 | REPORTING-PERIOD-END-DATE | EndDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |

| **Section 8.3.3 – Staff Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **30040 – StaffExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E0006 | DATE-OF-BIRTH | BirthDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 1918-2017 to yyyy= 1919-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E0130 | TOTAL-YEARS-PROF-EXPERIENCE | TX-TotalYearsOfProfessionalExperience | Update data type from Coded to Numeric | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E0161 | YEARS-EXPERIENCE-IN-DISTRICT | TX-YearsExperienceInDistrict | Update data type from Coded to Numeric | REVISED | TEDS |

| **Section 8.3.3 – Staff Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **30050 – StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1594 | AUXILIARY-ROLE-ID | TX-AuxiliaryRoleID | NEW element added to the StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension | NEW | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 8.3.3 – Staff Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **30305 –TeacherSectionAssociationExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1065 | ASSIGNMENT-BEGIN-DATE | BeginDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1066 | ASSIGNMENT-END-DATE | EndDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |

| **Section 8.3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **40100 – StudentExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E0006 | DATE-OF-BIRTH | BirthDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 1918-2017 to yyyy= 1919-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1590 | STUDENT-LANGUAGE-CODE | TX-StudentLanguageCode | Element added to the StudentExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E0923 | LOCAL-STUDENT-ID | IdentificationCode | Changed ‘Can be Blank’ from NO to YES for Submission 1, 3, 4. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1082 | HOMELESS-STATUS-CODE | TX-HomelessStatusType | Update definition to exclude “or are awaiting foster care placement” ; citations also updated | REVISED | TEDS |

| **Section 8.3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **40110 – StudentSchoolAssociationExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1044 | LAST-DATE-OF-ENROLLMENT | TX-LastDateOfEnrollment | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |

| **Section 8.3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **40110 – StudentSectionAssociation Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1069 | STUDENT-BEGIN-DATE | BeginDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1070 | STUDENT-END-DATE | EndDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |

| **Section 8.3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **40203 – SchoolLeaverExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1589 | MILITARY-ENLISTMENT-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-MilitaryEnlistmentIndicatorCode | NEW element added to the SchoolLeaverExtension (HB 2804). | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E0791 | DATE-OF-GRADUATION | TX-DateOfGraduation | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2015-2016 to yyyy= 2016-2017 for the SchoolLeaverExtension. | REVISED | TEDS |

| **Section 8.3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **43415 – StudentSchoolAssociationExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1044 | LAST-DATE-OF-ENROLLMENT | TX-LastDateOfEnrollment | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |

| **Section 8.3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **44425 – DisciplineIncident Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1016 | DISCIPLINARY-INCIDENT-NUMBER | IncidentIdentifier | Update data type from Numeric to String | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 8.3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **44425 – DisciplineActionExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1036 | DATE-OF-DISCIPLINARY-ACTION | DisciplineDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1004 | DISCIPLINARY-ACTION-NUMBER | DisciplineActionIdentifier | Domain of Values changed from 1-999 to 001-999 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1004 | DISCIPLINARY-ACTION-NUMBER | DisciplineActionIdentifier | Update data type from Numeric to String | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 8.3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **45435 – RestraintEventExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1034 | DATE-OF-RESTRAINT-EVENT | EventDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1035 | RESTRAINT-INSTANCE-NUMBER | RestraintEventIdentifier | Update data type from Numeric to String | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 8.3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **48011 – StudentGraduationProgramExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 |  |  | TX-PerformanceAcknowledgementIndicators | NEW complex type added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension (HB 2804) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1584 | AP-IB-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT | TX-APIBPerformanceAcknowledgement | NEW element added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension (HB 2804) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1585 | BILINGUALISM-BILITERACY-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT | TX-BilingualismBiliteracyPerformanceAcknowledgment | NEW element added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension (HB 2804) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1586 | CERTIFICATIONS-LICENSURES-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT | TX-CertificationsLicensuresPostSecondaryCertificationPerformanceAcknowledgment | NEW element added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension (HB 2804) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1587 | COLLEGE-READINESS-ASSESSMENTS-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT | TX-CollegeReadinessAssessmentsPerformanceAcknowledgment | NEW element added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension (HB 2804) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1588 | DUAL-CREDIT-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT | TX-DualCreditPerformanceAcknowledgment | NEW element added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension (HB 2804) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1586 | FIRST-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | TX-FirstPostSecondaryCertificationLicensure | Element name changed from CERTIFICATIONS-LICENSURES-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT to FIRST-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1586 | FIRST-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | TX-FirstPostSecondaryCertificationLicensure | Code table updated from C211 to C214 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1586 | FIRST-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | TX-FirstPostSecondaryCertificationLicensure | Pattern changed from ## to \*\*\* | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1586 | FIRST-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | TX-FirstPostSecondaryCertificationLicensure | Length changed from 2 to 3 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1592 | SECOND-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | TX-SecondPostSecondaryCertificationLicensure | New element added to StudentGraduationProgramExtension Complex Type. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1593 | THIRD-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | TX-ThirdPostSecondaryCertificationLicensure | New element added to StudentGraduationProgramExtension Complex Type. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 8.3.5 – Campus Course Section Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **50300 – TeacherSectionAssociationExtension Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1065 | ASSIGNMENT-BEGIN-DATE | BeginDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1066 | ASSIGNMENT-END-DATE | EndDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018. | REVISED | TEDS |

| **Section 8.3.5 – Campus Course Section Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **50300 – StudentSectionAssociation Complex Type** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1069 | STUDENT-BEGIN-DATE | BeginDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018 for the StudentSectionAssociation | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1070 | STUDENT-END-DATE | EndDate | Domain of Values change from yyyy= 2016-2017 to yyyy= 2017-2018 for the StudentSectionAssociation. | REVISED | TEDS |

# **Section 8.4 – PEIMS Description of Codes**

Change Log – Section 4 / 8.4 can be found at: <http://castro.tea.state.tx.us/tsds/teds/2018F/2018_F_1_0_Section_4_Change_Log_March_2017.docx>

# **Section 8.5 – PEIMS Business Rules and Validations**

Change Log – Section 8.5 can be found at: <http://castro.tea.state.tx.us/tsds/teds/2018F/ds8/2018_F_1_0_Section_8.5_Change_Log_March_2017.docx>

# **Section 8.7 – Interchange Schemas**

| **Section 8.7 – XML / XSD SCHEMAS** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **8.7.1 - InterchangeEducationOrganizationExtension** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1531 | FINE-ARTS-CATEGORY-CODE | TX-FineArtsCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS collection in the LocalEducationAgencyExtension and SchoolExtension. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1532 | WELLNESS-AND-PHYSICAL-ED-CATEGORY-CODE | TX-WellnessAndPECategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS collection in the LocalEducationAgencyExtension and SchoolExtension. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1533 | COMMUNITY-AND-PARENTAL-INVOLVEMENT-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–CommunityAndParentalInvolvementCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS collection in the LocalEducationAgencyExtension and SchoolExtension. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1534 | 21ST-CENTURY-WORKFORCE-DEVEL-PGM-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–21stCenturyWorkforceDevelPgmCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS collection in the LocalEducationAgencyExtension and SchoolExtension. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1535 | SECOND-LANG-ACQUISITION-PGM-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–21stCenturyWorkforceDevelPgmCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS collection in the LocalEducationAgencyExtension and SchoolExtension. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1536 | DIGITAL-LEARNING-ENVIRONMENT-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–DigitalLearningEnvironmentCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS collection in the LocalEducationAgencyExtension and SchoolExtension | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1537 | DROPOUT-PREVENTION-STRATEGIES-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–DropoutPreventionStrategiesCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS collection in the LocalEducationAgencyExtension and SchoolExtension. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1538 | EDUCATIONAL-PGM-FOR-GT-STUDENTS-CATEGORY-CODE | TX–EducationalPgmGTStudentsCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS collection in the LocalEducationAgencyExtension and SchoolExtension. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1539 | OVERALL-RATING-CATEGORY-CODE | TX-OverallRatingCategory | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS collection in the LocalEducationAgencyExtension and SchoolExtension. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1540 | STATUTORY-REPORTING-AND-POLICY-COMPLIANCE-CODE | TX–StatutoryReportingAndPolicyCompliance | Element is removed from PEIMS submission 3 and added to the TSDS collection in the LocalEducationAgencyExtension and SchoolExtension. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1591 | NSLP-TYPE-CODE | TX-NSLPTypeCode | Element was added for the 2017-2018 school year in the SchoolExtension Complex Type | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 8.7 – XML / XSD SCHEMAS** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **8.7.5 – InterchangeStaffAssociation** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1594 | AUXILIARY-ROLE-ID | TX-AuxiliaryRoleID | NEW element added to the StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension | NEW | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 8.7 – XML / XSD SCHEMAS** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **8.7.4 - InterchangeStudentEnrollment** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1589 | MILITARY-ENLISTMENT-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-MilitaryEnlistment  IndicatorCode | NEW element added to the SchoolLeaverExtension (HB 2804) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 |  |  | TX-PerformanceAcknowledgementIndicators | NEW complex type added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension (HB 2804) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1584 | AP-IB-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT | TX-APIBPerformanceAcknowledgement | NEW element added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension (HB 2804) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1585 | BILINGUALISM-BILITERACY-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT | TX-BilingualismBiliteracyPerformanceAcknowledgment | NEW element added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension (HB 2804) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1586 | CERTIFICATIONS-LICENSURES-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT | TX-CertificationsLicensuresPostSecondaryCertificationPerformanceAcknowledgment | NEW element added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension (HB 2804) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1587 | COLLEGE-READINESS-ASSESSMENTS-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT | TX-CollegeReadinessAssessmentsPerformanceAcknowledgment | NEW element added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension (HB 2804) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1588 | DUAL-CREDIT-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT | TX-DualCreditPerformanceAcknowledgment | NEW element added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension (HB 2804) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1586 | FIRST-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | TX-FirstPostSecondaryCertificationLicensure | Element name changed from CERTIFICATIONS-LICENSURES-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT to FIRST-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1592 | SECOND-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | TX-SecondPostSecondaryCertificationLicensure | New element added to StudentGraduationProgramExtension Complex Type. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1593 | THIRD-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | TX-ThirdPostSecondaryCertificationLicensure | New element added to StudentGraduationProgramExtension Complex Type. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 8.7 – XML / XSD SCHEMAS** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **8.7.4 - InterchangeStudentEnrollment** | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1589 | MILITARY-ENLISTMENT-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-MilitaryEnlistment  IndicatorCode | NEW element added to the SchoolLeaverExtension (HB 2804) | NEW | TEDS & XSD |

# **TEDS Appendices – List of Changes by Appendix**

| **Appendix B / 8.B – TEDS Alphabetical List of Data Elements and Associated Complex Types** | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **VERSION** | **DATA-ELEMENT** | **Description of Changes** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1591 | NSLP-TYPE-CODE added to SchoolExtension Complex Type. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1590 | SCHOOL-LANGUAGE-CODE added to StudentExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1589 | MILITARY-ENLISTMENT-INDICATOR-CODE added to the SchoolLeaverExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1584 | AP-IB-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1585 | BILINGUALISM-BILITERACY-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1586 | CERTIFICATIONS-LICENSURES-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1587 | COLLEGE-READINESS-ASSESSMENTS-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1588 | DUAL-CREDIT-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1586 | CERTIFICATIONS-LICENSURES-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT changed to FIRST-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1592 | SECOND-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE added to the added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1593 | THIRD-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE added to the added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1594 | AUXILIARY-ROLE-ID added to the StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |

| **Appendix C / 8.C – TEDS List of Data Elements by Element ID and Associated Complex Types** | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **VERSION** | **DATA-ELEMENT** | **Description of Changes** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1591 | NSLP-TYPE-CODE added to SchoolExtension Complex Type. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1590 | SCHOOL-LANGUAGE-CODE added to StudentExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1589 | MILITARY-ENLISTMENT-INDICATOR-CODE added to the SchoolLeaverExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1584 | AP-IB-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1585 | BILINGUALISM-BILITERACY-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1586 | CERTIFICATIONS-LICENSURES-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1587 | COLLEGE-READINESS-ASSESSMENTS-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.P.1.0 | E1588 | DUAL-CREDIT-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1586 | CERTIFICATIONS-LICENSURES-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-PERFORMANCE-ACKNOWLEDGEMENT changed to FIRST-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1592 | SECOND-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE added to the added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1593 | THIRD-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE added to the added to the StudentGraduationProgramExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2018.F.1.0 | E1594 | AUXILIARY-ROLE-ID added to the StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |

| **Appendix G / 8.G – Personal Enrollment Tracking (PET) Guidelines TSDS Unique ID Version** | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **VERSION** | **Description of Changes** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | Changed school year domain for E1050P EnrollDate from 2016-2017 to 2017-2018 | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2018.P.1.0 | Changed school year domain for E1051P WithdrawDate from 2016-2017 to 2017-2018 | REVISED | TEDS |

| **Appendix J / 8.J – Early Notice of PEIMS Reporting Changes** | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **VERSION** | **Description of Changes** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | Removed in preliminary for 2017-2018 school year. All early notice information posted in the 2016-2017 TEDS Early Notices has been incorporated into 2017-2018 TEDS documentation. | REMOVED | TEDS |

| **Appendix K – Community and Student Engagement Indicators (CASE) TSDS Collection** | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **VERSION** | **Description of Changes** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2018.P.1.0 | Appendix K added for additional guidance on CASE Indicator reporting. | NEW | TEDS |